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OTSC Concurrence with Proposal for Additional Outfall 009 SoilRemovals

4 November 2009

Cassandra,

Per your request and in support of the RWQCB lead oversight role in the ongoing ISRA work at the SSFL,
OTSC Group 2 reviewer Tom Skaug and I have reviewed the October 14, 2009 Boeing document
Response to Comments regarding Email Requesting Approval of Additional Work in the Outfall 009
Watershed, Email Amendment to the Final Interim Source Removal Action (ISRA) Workplan.

As we discussed in our 10:00 AM phone call on October 28, DTSC has no technical issues with including
the dioxin- and lead-impacted areas designated A2LF-1 and A2LF-3 to the Outfall 009 ISRA soil removal
work, and we are in concurrence with the plans to remove impacted soil from these areas.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at the numbers below.

Sincerely,

Paul Carpenter, CHG
Senior Engineering Geologist
Dept. of Toxic Substances Control
phone: (916) 255-3691
fax: (916) 255-3696
pcarpent@dtsc.ca.gov


